
Class Photos – Your child will have brought home the order form for their class photo.  Any orders 
placed through the school should be handed into the school office by no later than Thursday 11th July.  
If your child was photographed in a sports team, you are invited to view the proof at the school office 
and collect an order form. 
 
Clubs – There will be no teacher-led clubs on Wednesday 10th and Thursday 11th July due to Parents’ 
Evening.  Next week is the last week for clubs, with the exception of the Balloon and Basketball clubs, 
which finish in the last week of term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A note from the Headteacher Dates for Your 
Diary 
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Friday 5th July 
PTA Summer BBQ 
6.30-9.00pm 
(tickets available on the door) 
 
Monday 8th July 
Reception (September intake) 
stay and play sessions 
 
Monday 8th July 
Sports Awards Evening – 
7.00-8.00pm 
 
Wednesday 10th July 
Parents’ evening – 4.00-
7.00pm  
 
Thursday 11th July 
Parents’ evening – 3.45- 
6.05pm  
 
Monday 15th July 
Nursery (September intake) 
Teddy Bear Picnic – 1.45-
2.45pm 
 
Tuesday 16th July 
Reception (September intake) 
Teddy Bear Picnic – 1.45-
2.45pm 
 
Tuesday 16th July 
Year 6 Production – 9.20am 
(parents welcome from 
9.00am) 
 
Wednesday 17th July 
Year 6 Production – 6.00pm 
 
Friday 19th July 
Last day of term – school 
finishes at 1.30pm 
 
School Dinners: 
Next week’s menu is Week 2 
of the Spring/Summer menu. 
 
Meals to be booked online in 
advance by no later than 
Friday lunchtime of preceding 
week. 
 

www.springfieldsch.org 

  @springfieldglf 

Dear Parents, 
 
With the challenges of modern life, ensuring our children's well-
being is invested in, never more so seems important and this 
week has been the culmination of all of this support in Well-being 
Week. Throughout this week, children have involved in an 
extensive array of sporting and health related activities, with the 
staff joining in alongside them. This week has closed with Sports 
Day, in which we could not have been more proud of the 
children's achievements - well done to everyone! 
 
In what has been an incredible week, special thanks go to Mr Cain for leading the extensive 
arrangements required for this week to run as successfully as it did, and we are looking forward to our 
new Sports Awards Evening on Monday night, 7-8pm; an event to celebrate pupils' sporting 
achievements. 
 
As the end of the term gets closer, we will be saying sad farewells to Mr Smith and Miss Bolton,  who 
will be replaced by Miss Bullock, who was with us as part of her training placement this year and so 
we warmly welcome her return. Mrs Garrard, Mrs Bedell and Miss Parry, are also going on to pastures 
new, with further professional development opportunities, and will be replaced by Mrs Reyonds, Miss 
Butler and Miss Deabill, for which many of you know already, from their time in Reception.  Miss Harris 
is returning back home to Australia to be with family and will be replaced by Mrs Fennell and Mrs 
Seagar, both returning from maternity leave.  Many of you know Mrs Raven-Hill as our Breakfast Club 
Assistant and Lunchtime Supervisor and she has taken the decision to retire, to spend more time with 
her wonderful grandchildren.  
 
After a recruitment process this week, we are delighted to announce that Miss Potter has been 
appointed as our new KS1 Phase Leader from September. 
 
As the summer finally appears to be with us, we are very much looking forward to seeing everyone at 
the Summer BBQ this evening. 
 
I wish you a restful weekend. 
Mrs Caroline Gibbins 
Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

General Information 
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This week’s Lead Learners were celebrated today, the focus being ‘showing confidence in all areas of their learning’: 
Sparrow  - Giorgio    Otter  - Nya 
Nightingale - Alfie-George    Stoat  - Lois 
Woodpecker - Heidi     Buzzard  - Megan 
Bat  - Isabelle    Osprey  - Tommy 
Mole  - Skye     Eagle  - Lexi 
       Falcon  - Logan  
       Hawk  - Albanie 
  
This week’s Super Citizens were celebrated today, the focus being ‘showing confidence with transition’: 
Sparrow  - Angel     Otter  - Teddy  
Nightingale - Keira     Stoat  - Eloise  
Woodpecker - Freddie    Buzzard  - Megan  
Bat  - Rachel     Osprey  - Hope  
Mole  - Vinny     Eagle  - Lucy 
       Falcon  - Archie  
       Hawk  - Liam 
 
All the children in Reception classes are Kings and Queens this week for all the hard work they 
put into their assembly. 
Badger class     Fox class 
King  - Lucas     King  - Jack 
Queen  - Ivy     Queen - Poppy 

  

 
The Reception children have embraced their topic of ‘Who  
lives in a rock pool?’ and have created some amazing rock  
pools.   
 
Well done Pesandu, Jack and Leila! 
 

 

 

 

 
 
  

Lead Learner and Super Citizen 

 

 

Awards  
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Attendance  -   
The winners this week are:- 
KS1 – Fox class with 98.7% 
KS2 – Buzzard class with 97.8% 
 
House Point Winners – St George (Red) 
 
Gugafit Winners – Nightingale Class 
 
 
 
 

Home Learning Stars 

 

 

 

 

 



The week started with the children taking part in the Race of Life to raise money for Cancer Research UK.  Thank you to all the 

staff who helped on the day, and to all the families who donated to this worthwhile cause.  If all donations could please be sent 

into the school office by Monday 8th July 2019. We will let you know in next week’s newsletter the total amount we have raised.  

Luke in Year 6 took the challenge one-step further and managed to run the ‘5 for 5’ challenge.  Well done Luke! 

   

 

Mr Cain arranged a number of different physical activities for the children to take part in.  This included cricket, judo, karate, 

boxing, basketball, street dance, football, Zumba, Clubbersize, to name a few.  A huge thank-you to the external agencies who 

came along to support this week, and enabled us to give the children a larger variety of sports to experience. 

   

   

 

We ended the week with our annual Sports Day, for which we could not have asked for better weather. Thank-you to all the 

parents and carers who were able to come along and cheer on the children.  The winning House will be announced on Monday 

in assembly.   

   

   

 

 
Well-being Week 


